
   

                                                                                                                                                                    
 
 

We usually meet at the Cambridge Bowling Club, Howtree Place, Floreat (near the Forum), at 7.10 am for 7.30 am. 
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Our next Rotary Meeting: Wednesday, 22 September 

   Speaker: Club Forum & AGM                                                                        Topic: n/a 
 

On Duty 22/09/21: 

Speaker intro & thanks: n/a                                                                                        Set up/Pack up: Rory Beattie 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 

 Our Fete is less than 10 weeks away! Please publicise it widely and seek items to stock the stalls from your 
neighbours and friends as per Peter Pearse’s suggestions. 

 The Peace Pole Ceremonies are now underway at various Primary Schools in our area. Thanks to all who have 
offered to help. 

 The “Join our Club” table at the Forum last Saturday attracted some interest from the public.  

 Jim Berry reminded us that the Poppy Day collection at various schools is imminent, and we are making 
contact with them to find out how many poppies and collection cans are needed in each case. 

Coming up soon: Wednesday, 29 September 

Speaker: Doug Crockett                              Topic: Intelligent Homes’ “Ageing In Place” Programme 

 

Speaker intro & thanks: Peter McSkimming                                         Set up/Pack up: Graham McHarrie 

NEWS FROM OUR LAST MEETING 
Our scheduled Guest Speaker had to withdraw due to illness, and so our very own Peter McSkimming stood in at 
short notice and talked about the Meckering earthquake. It happened on the morning of Monday 14th October 1968 
(nearly 53 years ago!) and registered 6.9 on the Richter scale. Although it lasted for only 40 seconds it brought 
widespread destruction to many buildings in the town – mostly those built of stone or brick. Happily there were no 
deaths and the injuries suffered by 20 or so people were all minor. The surface fault line stretched for 32 kms and 
threw up mounds of up to 2 metres high, and not surprisingly the Kalgoorlie water pipeline was ruptured, the railway 
to Adelaide was buckled and fractured, telephone lines were cut, and the Perth to Adelaide highway became 
impassable. The three churches in the town plus the bank and the Shire hall were all irrevocably damaged, and 80% 
of the houses were damaged or destroyed. This caused significant practical difficulties such as where people should 
sleep, and as the houses were virtually all unsafe, many took to sleeping on hay bales in steel framed sheds. The 
Salvation Army was quickly on the scene with a soup kitchen, and the laborious task of cleaning up started almost 
immediately. The earthquake had significant financial implications as well, particularly as many insurance policies did 
not include cover for such events. There was also an unfortunate division in the town caused by people having to 
choose publicly whether they favoured rebuilding on the site or relocating the town to a nearby place. Peter, with 
Jean’s help, also presented many slides which graphically showed what befell the town and its 240 or so residents. 
 

 
 
 
 

Birthdays: Rory Beattie (23 Sep) 
Wedding anniversaries: Frank & Eileen Nathan (27 Sep)  

Rotary anniversaries: Roger Veary (’76 Rosebank, SA) 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917 or 9446 2917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au). Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary 

What do you call a Spaniard who has lost his vehicle?     Carlos! 

mailto:libbylarsen@westnet.com.au

